## Pike County Housing Authority Board Meeting Minutes 12/29/15

A special online meeting of the PCHA Board of Commissioners was held on Tuesday, December 29<sup>th</sup>, 2015.

Those attending the meeting were Board Chairman Don Peebles, Vice Chairman Mark Pulliam, Commissioner Carole Bradshaw, Commissioner Noelle Flesner, Resident Commissioner Pat Patterson, and Executive Director Chris Bruns.

This meeting was held to vote on the purchase of two commercial John Deere mowers from either Martin-Sullivan or Arends-Awe. In speaking with the vendors and our previous mowing contractor we have identified that a 72 inch deck is preferential, also the package on the R series which offers power adjustment to the blade and raising/lowering the deck is useful. Therefore, we are looking at bids from both vendors on the 950R series. Martin-Sullivan has bid these mowers at \$9,900.00 each and Arends-Awe has bid them at \$9,950.00 each. A motion accepting the low bid from Martin-Sullivan was called for.

At this time Carole B. motioned to accept the quote from Martin-Sullivan in the amount of \$19,800.00. Noelle F. seconds this motion.

Voice vote was as follows:

Mark P: Aye

Carole B: Aye

Noelle F: Aye

Pat P: Ave

There was no other business conducted in this special meeting.

We hereby certify that these minutes are truthful and accurate.

Chris Bruns, Executive Director/Secretary

Pike County Housing Authority

1/21/16

Don Peebles, Board Chairman

Pike County Housing Authority

1/21/16